Roderick V.O. Boggs Former Executive Director Washington Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights and Urban Affairs 3609 Norton Street, NW Washington, DC 20008

February 1, 2025

Elinor Hart Vision House

Dear Elinor,

As we wrap up our 3rd oral history project for the Washington Lawyers' Committee's archives, I want to thank you for the effective and seemingly effortless way you directed the projects and to let you know how grateful I am for the memorable video presentations you produced for the Committee.

Making sure the civil rights leaders we recorded were prepared and comfortable enhanced the quality of the interviews. The care you took to meet and exceed the requirements of the DC Humanities Council helped make it possible to receive multiple grants.

The numerous video presentations you created for the Committee were beautifully produced. And you made them memorable and compelling by showing how our cases made a difference in the lives of the people we represented and in the policies of the government agencies and corporations we challenged.

Thank you for your excellent work,

Rod Boggs